
 

 

 

 
July 21, 2016 
Circular N° SBP-DPC-FACT-0087-2016 
 
 
General Manager  
 

Subject: S/RES/2270 (2016) dated 2 March 2016 
Democratic People’s Republic of Korea (“The DPRK”) 

 
Dear General Manager: 
 
For relevant purposes, the Superintendency wishes to inform you that Resolution 2270 (2016), adopted 
by the United Nations Security Council at its 7638th session on March 2, 2016, expressed the 
organization’s gravest concern over the nuclear test conducted by the Democratic People’s Republic of 
Korea (“The DPRK”) on January 6, 2016 in violation of resolutions 1718 (2006), 1874 (2009), 2087 
(2013) and 2094 (2013), and at the challenge such a test constitutes to the Treaty of Non-Proliferation 
of Nuclear Weapons (“the NPT”) and to international efforts aimed at strengthening the global regime of 
non-proliferation of nuclear weapons, and the danger it poses to peace and stability in the region and 
beyond. 
 
We would especially appreciate your taking into consideration the following items: 
 
33. […] prohibit in their territories the opening and operation of new branches, subsidiaries, and 

representative offices of DPRK banks […] 
 
34. […] prohibit financial institutions within their territories or subject to their jurisdiction from opening 

new representative offices or subsidiaries, branches or banking accounts in the DPRK; 
 
35. […] take the necessary measures to close existing representative offices […] 
 
36. […] prohibit public and private financial support from within their territories […] 
 
To see the complete document, please visit the following URL address: 
 

https://www.un.org/sc/suborg/en/s/res/2270%282016%29  
 

See at the end of the document on the left corner:  Language English 
        Resolution link:  
        S/RES/2270(2016) 
  
Best regards, 
 
 
 
Ricardo G. Fernandez D. 
Superintendent 
 
/pw 
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